From: David Bliss [mailto:david@sdan.org.au]

Sent: Friday, 8 July 2016 10:58 AM

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP

Cc: AMOD; James Fleming (jfleming@actu.org.au); Katie Biddlestone; julia@sda.org.au

Subject: Matters AM2014/196 and AM2014/197

Dear Ms Hunyh,

I refer to the above matter and note that the draft witness list for next week's hearings does not reflect that the SDA has previously sought to cross-examine the Pharmacy Guild witnesses, who are due to be called on 15 July 2016.

Please see the **attached** a copy of the correspondence previously provided notifying our intentions.

We advise that we continue to seek to cross-examine these witnesses and we shall work with the ACTU to ensure that any such cross-examination does not duplicate the work of the ACTU.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions regarding this matter.

Kind regards,

David Bliss

Assistant Secretary



The information and/or files contained in this document are intended for the named recipients only, it may contain privileged and confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not copy, distribute or take any action in reliance on it. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender. Finally, the recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. Although this email has been scanned before transmission, "SDA" accepts no liability for any damage caused by any undetected virus transmitted.

From: David Bliss

Sent: Friday, 4 March 2016 1:44 PM **To:** chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.qov.au

Cc: amod@fwc.gov.au; James Fleming (jfleming@actu.org.au); Katie Biddlestone

(Katie@sda.org.au); julia@sda.org.au

Subject: Matters AM2014/196 and AM2014/197

Dear Ms Huynh,

Please find **attached** correspondence from the Union with respect to those witnesses required for cross-examination, as per the Directions issued on 29 February 2016.

Kind regards,

David Bliss

Assistant Secretary



Branch Secretary - Barbara Nebart

President - John Simnett

4 March 2016

Associate
Vice President Hatcher
Fair Work Commission
Level 8, 80 William Street
SYDNEY NSW 2000

BY EMAIL: <u>chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au</u>

Dear Associate,

RE: CASUAL AND PART-TIME EMPLOYMENT
MATTERS AM2014/196 and AM2014/197

We refer to the above proceedings and in respect of the Directions issued on 29 February 2016.

In accordance with the Directions the SDA advises that we require the following witnesses for cross-examination:

- Krista Terese Limbrey (AIG 12 October 2015)
- Scott Paterson (AIG 12 October 2015)
- Ken McCarthy (PGA 30 October 2015)
- Kin Chong (PGA 30 October 2015)
- Kate Elliot (PGA 30 October 2015)
- Catherine Bronger (PGA 30 October 2015)
- Gratham Thatcher (HABA 3 March 2016)
- Sarkis Akle (HABA 3 March 2016)
- Helen Golision (HABA 3 March 2016)
- Wendy Michetti (HABA 3 March 2016)
- Maureen Harding (HABA 3 March 2016)

Please do not hesitate to contact me at the SDA Newcastle Branch on (02) 4961 4694 should you have any queries regarding these matters or this correspondence.

Yours sincerely,

David Bliss

ASSISTANT SECRETARY